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‘Sirhan Jury Influenced 
by Unrest, Cooper Says 
_ Feelings of Entire Nation Reflected in 

‘chief defense attorney 
‘Grant B. Cooper said Wed- 

esday the jury that hand- 
*d down the. death sen- 

‘tenci e for the 23-year-old 

‘Jordanian was deciding 
issues far greater than the 
‘ial itself. 
“Cooper, . obviously de- 

pressed over the verdict, 
told -reporters after the 

trial’ that the jurors were 
ihfluenced by student and 
‘civil: unrest across the 

country and by. the identi- 

ty of the Victim, a -candi- 
date “for the office of the 

President of the United 

ates. © 
"}He said several times 

ring the press confer- 

ence that he was not 
charging that the jurors 
had been unfair, but he 
‘said that "the underlying 
feeling of the entire Unit- 
‘ed States (regarding un- 

in the universities 

ind civil disobedience) 

Pet said. 
_ Russell E. Parsons, C 

“murder of Sen. Robert F. 
made 

much ‘to the same effect, 

Trial Called Fair 

"Things are bad in this 

Minds of Members, Defense Believes 

BY LEE DYE 
Times Statf Writer 

| <0 ‘ country,” "Parsons said, 
Uirereice to the unres' 
“and lawlessness, “and it's 
“yery 

“© Cooper then repeated his 
“claim that: ‘no member of) 
‘the.defense team was say- 
ie, fahas did not have a 

Goons: said the identity 

y "difficult to. get a fair] 
— 

ey ‘victim greatly 
ced the olstvomie, of 

victint had not 

the plea or second degree.’ 
I mean it.I believe it. 
With this type of situation 
and this type. of evidence, 
ft never would have gone 
this route. 

Jurors ‘Had a Job‘ 

"A candidate for the 
President of the United 
States was assassinated," 
he said. "They (the jurors) 
had a job to do." 

During the press eonfer- 
ence, Cooper stood silently 
amid a throng of reporters 
while the prosecution an- 
swered questions. His 
glance traveled back and 
forth between the prosecu- 
tors and the reporters. 

Finally, he stood quietly 
staring at the floor until 

| the prosecution finished. 
Then, in response to a 

question, summed up his 
feelings like this: 

“Of course I am disap- 
on ie ee 

| Pointed. L peteveu wi wut 
\defense, and I believed he 
should not be executed, I 
feel very bad.” 

He said he was commit- 
ted, because of the death 
verdict, to stay beside his 
client to the end. ~ 

"I've got to go forward,” 
he said, "even if I have to 
spend money out of my 
own pocket." > = 

Sirhan Not Upset“ 
Both Cooper and Par- 

sons said Sirhan did not 
seem upset when the ver- 
dict was read. . 

Sirhan was led into the 
courtroom at 11:32 a.m. He 
turned briefly to Parsons 
and said: “Let's hope for 
the best." 

Cooper said that after 
the verdict, Sirhan told 
him not to be concerned. 

ic "HV eRpoteagus Christ 

: obert Kennedy, the | 
‘court jould have accepted | 

couldn't have saved me," 
Sirhan told him. 

The motion for a new 
trial will be heard on May 
14. Cooper said he will 
base the motion on three 
Points: 

| First—On: the grounds 
that ope a did not. 
accept a plea of guilt: 
with life imprisonment, st 
recommended by the dis- 
trict attorney and his de- 
puties. 

Second—The jury was 
not Teen omentuted. 

irhan's pers 
nal notebook, which ek 

fense's objections, should 

not have been admitted as 
evidence.. Cooper said the 
admission of the notebook 
was."a. grave error of 

NEAR TEARS — De- 
fense attorney Grant 

Cooper as he told news- 
const itutional dimen- men, “I feel very bad.” 
sinns eee 

| 

mes over the de- | 


